
Town Manager’s Update 
April 22, 2021

 
Announcements 
 

• As part of the Town’s 275th Anniversary Celebration; the Parks & Recreation Department 
is holding a family friendly 2.75 Mile Run/Walk in celebration of Merrimack’s birthday 
on Saturday, May 15th.  For complete details or to register, visit the Parks & Recreation 
Department website at www.merrimackparksandrec.org 

 

 
Town Manager’s Report 

• In March, NHDES determined that they had deficiencies in their required PFAS testing 
program for residences within 500 feet of a contaminated well.  As a result, NHDES has 
begun testing additional properties in Merrimack, and five other towns, for PFAS.  This 
morning, we received test results from NHDES showing seven (7) properties with levels 
of PFOA above the Ambient Groundwater Quality Standard (AGQS).  Levels of PFOS, 
PFHxS and PFNA were all below AGQS or non-detect.   
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